
Dear Families, 
 
ThankÊyouÊtoÊeveryoneÊwhoÊhelpedÊusÊraiseÊnearlyÊ£3000ÊwithÊourÊAuctionÊ
ofÊPromises.ÊÊQuizÊNight,ÊlastÊSaturday,ÊwasÊaÊgreatÊevent—pleaseÊseeÊ
pageÊ2ÊforÊmoreÊinformation. 
 
FilmÊNightÊtonight 

Showing in the Village Hall 
Doors open 5.30pm 
Film starts 6.00pm 

Film finishes at approx. 7.50pm 
 

Tuck shop open 5.30pm to 6.00pm 
 
World Down Syndrome Day—please see page 7 
 
Eco news pages 3 and 4 
 
Year 2 Cake Sale Friday 24th March 
 
Year 5 residential to Burwardsley Wednesday 29th March (two nights) 
 
School finishes for Easter on Friday 31st March.  Pupils return on Monday 17th April. 
 
 
Term dates for 22 23  and 23 24 are on our website  
TheÊschool’sÊofficialÊcommunicationÊwithÊfamiliesÊcomesÊthroughÊtheÊnewsletter,Êwebsite,ÊclassÊ 
pages,ÊmessagesÊthroughÊtheÊapp,ÊemailÊandÊoccasionallyÊpaperÊletters.ÊÊ 
TheÊPTAÊhaveÊFacebook,ÊclassÊpagesÊforÊinformation.  

17thÊMarchÊ2023 

Useful information 
Before and after school clubs : booking forms available on school website  
http://www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk/serve_file/48433   
School uniform official supplier  - other options are available, please see the school website for more information. 
 www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey   
On-line payment website address www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schoolshop 
SENCoÊmrs.freeman@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk 

01270 918940  

 admin@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk  

 www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk  

 @goostreyprimary  



AuctionÊofÊPromises 
 

 

 

Saturday evening more than 100 villagers packed the village hall for a quiz that  
coincided with the close of an on-line promise auction which raised £3,000 for 
both Goostrey Rose Festival and to support the visit of  eight children and two  
teachers from the Elizabethfontein school in the Western Cape, South Africa. 
  
This will be the sixth time since 2004 that pupils from the school have visited 
Goostrey to take part in the annual Rose Day celebrations. 
 
The children, who will be staying with families in Goostrey, will also be taking part in 
lessons at Goostrey school and demonstrating crafts, sharing South African         
playground games and dancing. The school has won numerous dancing               
competitions throughout the Western Cape and the children will be performing at 
Rose Day on Saturday 24 June. 
 
The rural Elizabethfontein School, which is a three-and-a-half-hour drive North of 
Cape Town, has 270 children most of whom board on weekly basis in two huge    
dormitories. 
 
Chair of the Rose Day committee Christina Burgess said: "Yet again the people of 
Goostrey have demonstrated how much they  appreciate Rose Day by supporting the 
party, the quiz and the auction in such a big way. 
 
 



      

 
 

FAIRTRADE FORTNIGHT QUIZ 
The Year 6 Fairtrade Councillors checked the answers and read all 
the comments carefully.   
 
Infants  
1st   Thomas in Year 2 (30 housepoints) 
 
At home I help mummy recycle the plastic because I donÕt want it to 
end up in the ocean where diving birds can get it tangled up around 
their necks. 
2nd  Oliver in Year 2  (20 housepoints)  
3rd  Stanley in Year 1 (10 housepoints) 
   
Juniors  
1st  Harry  Year 5 (30 housepoints)  
 
Through cubs IÕve planted hundreds of trees around the village to 
help absorb carbon dioxide.  
2nd   Zhenya  Year 5  (20 housepoints)  
3rd  Emily     Year 5  (10 housepoints)   
Thank you to all the children who entered the competition.    

 
 



 

ENERGY 
 

We are focussing on Energy as one of our topics this year.  
  
We are wondering if we can survive for an hour at home without using 
any electricity?!   
Will you help us to find out please by maybe reading a book in daylight, 
playing a game, painting, drawing, or playing outside?    
Please will you take a picture of the activity you are doing (for our Eco 
Green Flag evidence) and give it to either your childÕs class teacher, 
one of the Eco Team, or email one to 
mrs.saxton@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk (after the hour is over of 
course!) 
All children sending in photos will receive 10 housepoints.  
We would really appreciate your help. Thank you  
 



Well done to NancyÊwho has achieved her level 4 swimming award. 
 
 

Please keep sending your child’s achievements for the newsletter 
so we can celebrate them together.  I love knowing about what the  
pupils are doing both in and out of school. 

LucasÊNewallÊin Year 2 wrote to King 
Charles in October 2022 to congratulate him 
on becoming king. He was inspired by the 
work they had been doing on the Royal  
Family. This week he was absolutely thrilled 
to receive a reply  



Noah has raised a fantastic £200 for his baking of 
lemon drizzle cakes. He is donating the money raised 
to WWF animal charity.  





Key dates for the rest of this term 
 
 
Year 2 Cake Sale Friday 24th March 
 
Year 5 residential to Burwardsley Wednesday 29th March (two nights) 
 
School finishes for Easter on Friday 31st March.  Pupils return on 
Monday 17th April. 

MessyÊChurchÊisÊonÊMarchÊ22ndÊatÊGoostreyÊ
MethodistÊChurchÊfromÊ3.30.Ê 



 

Come and enjoy our family-
friendly Mothering Sunday 

service 

March 19th  10am-10.45am @ 
St LukeÕs Church, Goostrey 

 





 

TAKINGÊCHILDRENÊONÊHOLIDAYÊDURINGÊTERMÊTIMEÊ 
 
AÊguideÊforÊparentsÊandÊcarers 
Ê 
FrequentlyÊaskedÊquestionsÊ 
AmÊIÊentitledÊtoÊtakeÊmyÊchildÊoutÊofÊschoolÊforÊaÊfamilyÊholiday?Ê 
 

ÿ No.ÊParents have a legal duty to ensure that their children attend school or the alterna-
tive provision on a regular basis  
ÿ The Education Act 1996 makes it a criminal offence for a parent to “fail to secure their 
child’s regular attendance at the school”  
ÿ The amendments to the 2006 Regulations remove any reference to family holidays, ex-
tended leave and the statutory threshold of ten school days.  
ÿ The amendments make clear that HeadÊTeachersÊmayÊnotÊgrantÊanyÊleaveÊofÊabsenceÊ
(holiday)ÊduringÊtermÊtimeÊunlessÊthereÊareÊexceptionalÊcircumstancesÊ 
ÿ The amendments give parentsÊnoÊentitlementÊto take their child out of school for a holiday 
in term time  
ÿ The Head Teacher and Governing Body will determine what the exceptional circumstances 
are  
 
IfÊweÊdecideÊtoÊtakeÊaÊholidayÊduringÊtermÊtimeÊwhatÊshouldÊweÊdo? 
Ê 
ÿ The parent/carer with whom the child resides must apply in writing to the school  
ÿ The letter/application must explain the exceptional circumstance surrounding the request 
for the leave of absence  
 
WhatÊwillÊtheÊschoolÊdoÊthen?Ê 
 
ÿ The Head Teacher will determine whether the exceptional circumstance ruling applies, if 
not the application will be declined  
o Only the Headteacher (or the Deputy) has the power to approve leave of absence applica-
tions. When making the decision the protocols and criteria laid down in the school’s attend-
ance policy must be followed.  
o Each academic year, schools inform parents/carers via a letter, newsletter or some other 
communication; that they may receive a Fixed Penalty Notice if their child has unauthorised 
absences in term time  
ÿ You will receive a written response from the Headteacher (or the Deputy) letting you know 
if your application has been approved  
ÿ If the holiday goes ahead after the application has been declined the absence will be rec-
orded as unauthorised  

Year 2 & Year 6 assessments will be ongoing 
throughout both the spring and summer term until 
the endÊofÊJuneÊ2023. ItÊisÊvitalÊthatÊyourÊchildÊÊÊÊÊ
attendsÊschoolÊforÊtheÊwholeÊofÊthisÊperiod. 



WhatÊwillÊhappenÊifÊtheÊabsenceÊisÊunauthorised?Ê 
ÿ The school will decide if a Penalty Notice should be issued. If the school decide that a Penalty 
Notice is to be issued  
ÿ You will receive a letter from the school advising that it has referred the matter to the Local Au-
thority and that a Penalty Notice may be issued;  
ÿ The school will inform the Local Authority that a Penalty Notice needs to be issued  
ÿ A Penalty Notice will be sent to you, accompanied by an explanatory letter; the Notice gives you 
the opportunity to pay a penalty fine instead of being prosecuted in the criminal courts  

 

PenaltiesÊforÊunauthorisedÊabsence 
 

Timeline 
 

OneÊchild TwoÊchildren 

Paid within 21 days £60 per parent £60 per child = £120 per 
parent 

After 21 days and before 
28 days 

£120 per parent £120 per child = £240 
per parent 

After 28 days You will receive a sum-
mons to appear before 
the Magistrates’ Court on 
the grounds you have 
failed to secure your 
child’s regular attendance 

You will receive a sum-
mons to appear before 
the Magistrates’ Court on 
the grounds you have 
failed to secure your chil-
dren’s regular attendance 

Payments will notÊbe accepted after the 28th day and payments cannotÊbe paid in part or by 
instalments  
 
EachÊschoolÊhasÊaÊdesignatedÊEducationÊWelfareÊOfficerÊeducationwelfareserv-
ice@cheshireeast.gov.ukÊorÊyouÊcanÊalsoÊtelephoneÊtheÊmainÊoffice.Ê 
 
Tel:Ê01270Ê375277Ê 
Website:Êwww.cheshireeast.gov.uk/ewsÊ 
 
OtherÊleafletsÊareÊavailableÊtoÊsupportÊyou:Ê 
 
ÿ Taking action to improve attendance – explaining legal action - a guide for parents and 
carers  
ÿ Helping your child to attend school. The role of the EWO - a guide for parents and carers  
 
The expression “parent”, in relation to a child or young person, includes any person who is 
not a parent of the child but who has parental responsibility for him/her, or who has care of 
the child.  



Do you have a concern about a child? 
Anyone can make a call if they have concerns about a child. This call can be made           
confidentially. 
Cheshire East Consultation Service 
The Cheshire East Consultation Service (ChECS) is the ‘front door’ for access to    
services, support and advice for children and their families.   

General public 
Phone  ChECS on 0300Ê123Ê5012Ê(optionÊ3) Callers will be directed to a Unit          
Coordinator who will ask if the concerns are early help or safeguarding. You will then 
be directed to either Practitioner Support Officer for Early Help requests for support or 
a Social Worker ( ChECS ) for safeguarding concerns. The worker will gather your   
information and advise you of the next steps. 

If you need to contact someone out of hours and you believe it to be an emergency 
that can't wait, please call our Emergency Duty Team on 0300Ê123Ê5022. 

IfÊyouÊhaveÊsomethingÊthatÊyouÊwouldÊlikeÊputtingÊinÊourÊnewsletterÊpleaseÊemailÊitÊ 
eitherÊtoÊhead@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or admin@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk 
 
ItÊneedsÊtoÊbeÊwithÊusÊbyÊ12.00ÊonÊThursdayÊandÊattachedÊtoÊyourÊemailÊonÊaÊWORDÊ 
documentÊsoÊonceÊapprovedÊweÊcanÊeasilyÊcutÊandÊpaste.ÊÊThankÊyou 
 
WeÊalwaysÊwelcomeÊpiecesÊaboutÊGoostreyÊpupilsÊandÊtheirÊachievementsÊoutsideÊofÊ
school.ÊIÊloveÊtoÊhearÊwhatÊourÊpupilsÊareÊcelebratingÊandÊÊachievingÊoutsideÊschoolÊ
soÊweÊcanÊcelebrateÊinÊtheÊnewsletterÊandÊassembly. 
 
TheÊresponsibilityÊtoÊgetÊpermissionÊforÊotherÊpeople’sÊchildrenÊtoÊbeÊonÊphoto-
graphsÊliesÊwithÊtheÊsenderÊnotÊwithÊtheÊschool. 
 
WeÊwillÊusuallyÊallowÊlocalÊeventsÊtoÊbeÊadvertisedÊinÊtheÊnewsletter,ÊespeciallyÊifÊweÊ
thinkÊtheyÊwillÊbeÊofÊinterestÊtoÊourÊpupilsÊandÊtheirÊfamilies.ÊÊ 
 
HoweverÊweÊdoÊnotÊendorseÊorÊtakeÊresponsibilityÊforÊanythingÊnotÊdirectlyÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊ
organisedÊbyÊtheÊschool. 



Mid-Day Assistants Vacancies 
 

We are seeking enthusiastic and caring people to 
join our team supervising our pupils over the 

lunchtime breaks. 
Please contact our School Business Manager,        
Mrs J Schurer-Lewis on 01270 918940 or via          

e-mail; admin@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk to request 
an application form and job description. 

 

Goostrey Community Primary School is committed to the safeguarding and 
welfare of our pupils.  Successful applicants will be required to have            

enhanced Disclosure and Barring Service checks, and attend                         
Basic Safeguarding  awareness training 



TheÊschool’sÊofficialÊcommunicationÊwithÊfamiliesÊcomesÊ
throughÊtheÊnewsletter,Êwebsite,ÊclassÊpages,ÊmessagesÊ
throughÊtheÊapp,ÊemailÊandÊoccasionallyÊpaperÊletters.ÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊ
WeÊdoÊnotÊhaveÊanÊofficialÊFacebookÊaccountÊforÊ 
information.Ê 



BeforeÊSchoolÊClub 
 

If you would like to enrol your child for Goostrey  
Before School Club, please either download a booking form 
from our website www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or collect 
from the reception desk.  The cost is £4.00 per session  and 
the club operates on each school day, from  8 .00 AM to 8 
55 AM.  Please note no food is served at this club. 

The web address for ordering school uniform is: 
www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey 

Useful contacts and numbers……………… 
 
If there’s any other information that you feel should be added to this page, as a weekly 
standing item, please let me know. 

ComplimentsÊandÊCommentsÊandÊSuggestions.Ê 
 
If you wish to give school general feedback about any aspect of school life, please email either 
Miss Atkins on head@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk  or class teachers, whose email addresses are on 
each class page on the website; http://www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk/classes 
 
 

www.goostreypreschool.org.uk 

Telephone: 07471 756720  - 
available during pre-school hours 
only. 

The Chair of Governors and the Head teacher meet at 
least once a week.  If you have anything you would 
like them to discuss / consider please let us know.  
We will always respond to you. 

Class pages, on the school website have lots of up to date information for your child’s 
class.  Please keep looking at these as they are updated every week for you.       
Thank you 


